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Background

Bully-victim: Bully perpetrators who 
also have the experience of 
victimization.

Ø More prevalent in males than 
females.

The present study aimed to clarify 
whether the frequency of 
victimization is linearly correlated 
with the frequency of bully 
perpetration.

Ø Tested in males, females, and both.

The present study also investigated 
whether there was a gender difference 
in the frequency of bully perpetration 
among bully-victims.
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Statistical strategy

Correlational analysis assessed an 
association between bully and victim 
subscales.

One-way ANOVA assessed gender 
difference in the ratio of bully 
subscale to victim subscale:

Ø 𝑅𝑎𝑡𝑖𝑜 =	 ()**+	,)(,-.*/	0	1
23-435	,)(,-.*/	0	1

Results

Victim subscale was positively 
correlated with bully subscale in 
pooled subjects, as well as each 
gender group.

Ø According to the Fisher r-to-z 
transformation, there was no 
gender difference.

Males significantly scored a higher 
ratio of bully subscale to victim 
subscale than females.

Discussion

The more victimization students 
experienced, the more often they 
reported being a bully perpetrator, 
regardless of gender.

Ø Past victimization should be 
considered as a significant risk 
factor for bullying (or vice versa).

Ø The treatment for victimized males 
and females would help bully 
prevention.

Males tended to perpetrate bullying 
more frequently when they were 
victimized, as compared to females.

Ø Male victims may choose an 
aggressive coping strategy in order 
to revive their self-esteem because 
of gender role (e.g., boys are 
taught to be tough).Method

211 UNL students (aged 19-39 years 
old, 116 females) completed the
Bullying Screening Survey online:

Ø Consisted of 3 “bully” items and 3 
“victim” items selected from 
Illinois Bully Scale1.

Ø Asked how often they experienced
bullying/victimization during their 
K-12 years.

Ø Rated on a 5-point scale (0=Never; 
4=7 or more times a month).

Male

Female

SS df MS F
Between	groups 4.48 1 4.48 6.49*
Within	groups 144.48 209 .69
Note:	*p<.05

Pooled
(N=211)

Male
(n=95)

Female
(n=116)

t	or z

Bully score	(B) 2.09
(2.091)

2.31
(2.232)

1.92
(1.961)

1.33

Victim score	
(V)

3.88
(3.118)

3.78
(3.368)

3.97
(2.910)

1.31

Correlation	
between	B	and
V	(r)

.357** .395** .324** .58

Note:	**p<.001;	A	value	within	a	parenthesis	indicates	
standard	deviation.


